# Morris Ordinance Committee Minutes November 05, 2018

Received November 7, 2018 11:12 AM Laura Halloran Town Clerk

A regular meeting of the Morris Ordinance Committee was held on November 05, 2018 in Community Hall. The meeting was called to order at 1:37 pm by Chairman Jo Ann Battistoni. In attendance were members Jo Ann Battistoni, Bev Huntley, Laura Halloran and Maureen Doyle. Also in attendance were Kristen Davila, Director of Community Activities/Municipal Agent Morris Senior Center/Morris Beach and Recreation and Lisa Harrison member of Morris Beach and Recreation.

### Minutes

Motion by Bev Huntley, seconded by Laura Halloran, to approve the minutes of September 10, 2018. UNANIMOUS

### Old Business

Kristen and Lisa presented Morris Town Beach Parking Policy Ordinance 2018 (rev.11/2018) proposed ordinance to the Committee. Revision was regarding Morris residents over the age of 65 (see item #5). Discussion was held regarding enforcement of proposed ordinance. Both Kristen and Lisa agreed that they anticipated only minor problems, if any, with the new parking policy. If problems did arise they were instructed to contact First Selectman Tom Weik. Kristen spoke to someone from the Morris Highway Department about constructing a shelter for the person who will monitor parking.

Motion by Maureen Doyle, seconded by Bev Huntley,to approved the revised proposed ordinance. UNANIMOUS

#### **New Business**

There was no new business to bring before the Committee.

## **Adjourn**

Motion by Bev Huntley, seconded by Laura Halloran, to adjourn at 1:55pm. UNANIMOUS

Respectfully submitted, Maureen Doyle, Secretary